MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Monday, February 6, 2017
The February 6, 2017 meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by Vice-President Richard Cavalier in the main study area at 7:00 p. m.
Members Present:





          Absent:


Don Adams


Steven Gerlach

Amy Kloos

          


Anne Bourner

Peggy Petkas

Domenica McDonald

Richard Cavalier

Robert Taylor






John Clendenin

Others Present:


Susan Colbert, Library Director






Zack Pestkas, Sales





Phillip Schwartz, Manager
The order of business was suspended to allow Hackett Security to present their proposal for improved security for the library and the parking lot. The presentations and questions lasted until 7:35.  A three part proposal was presented.  The Library could purchase part or all of it.  The cost of each was as follows:




Proposal 19753
$1,018.60
$37.50/mo. monitoring fee


Proposal 19754
$5,131.99


Proposal 19765
$1,484.88
$60.00/mo. video alarm verification

Each bid included taxes, labor, and a15% parts discount.
The Board began its regular meeting after thanking the presenters for their time and expertise.                
The minutes of the January 8, 2017 meeting were reviewed as were the minutes of the Special Meeting  on January 24,2017.   It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by John Clendenin to accept the minutes. Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence

Jesse White sent a letter to tell the Board it is exempt from a new law regarding expenses as we are a home rule community. 
Treasurer’s Report—Anne Bourner 
The Treasurer’s report for each fund for the month of February 2017 was reviewed by the Board.  It was moved by Peggy Petkas and seconded by John Clendenin to accept each of the reports as corrected.  The motion carried unanimously.
The bills for February 2017 were reviewed by the Board.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to pay the bills presented and other regular monthly bills that come after the meeting date.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Librarian’s Report—Susan Colbert
1.  Sue Pirtle began working January 30, 2017, and is doing well.  After training, she will begin working two days a week.     

2. The Library has obtained almost all copies of the Sparta High School year books needed for the OCI digitalization project.  There is no cost for the Library.
3. Susan Colbert reported that work on the employee entrance steps is progressing

4. Susan Colbert submitted the annual certification and inter-library traffic survey on January 19, 2017.

5. Susan Colbert spoke to the VFW members and on WHCO about participation in the living oral history project.
  Anne Bourner moved and Bob Taylor seconded that the Librarian’s Report be accepted.  The motion carried unanimously.

Old Business
After discussion, Peggy Petkas moved and John Clendenin seconded that the Board table the security system proposal until other options are reviewed.  The motion carried unanimously.
New Business
The Board authorized Susan Colbert to seek three bids from local contractors carpeting on the meeting room floor.  It was moved by Bob Taylor and seconded by Richard Cavalier to do so.  The motion carried unanimously.

It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to adjourn the meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at  8:40 p.m.
Next meeting will be Monday, March 6, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,
Steven Gerlach
Secretary of the Board

